
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 

Meeting Minutes 

October 1, 2018 

 

MEETING:  Was called to order at 7:00pm by President Ted Zess 

PRESENT:  Debbie Hodges, Reid Oldenburg, Kathy Jakscht, Marolyn Komperud, Brenda Raddeman, Jodi 

Kostuchowski, Laurie Biersack, Ted Zess, Kathy Roberts, Rosemary Martin, Heather Holle 

INTRODUCTIONS:  Jodi Kostuchowski is the Softball coach.  Heather Holle has a daughter who is a 

freshman this year. 

NEW MEMBERS:  New Annual Members are Dan & Pam Donegan, and Amy Mudlaff.  One new family 

asked if they can have both parents listed under the one Lifetime Membership account with 2 different 

last family names.  It was decided that only one family name can be listed per membership. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Ted Zess motioned to approve the report.  Kathy Roberts seconded.  All in favor.  

Motion carried. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Debbie Hodges read the report for Casey Heimos who was absent.  The 

community support includes a $150 donation from Larry Chapman.  The concessions deposits were 

made up of:  $7,073.34 from football, $1000 from volleyball, and $709.50 from soccer.  The concessions 

expenses included: start up for soccer concessions, Cousins Subs reimbursement to Kathy Jakscht, and 

Sam’s membership.  Marolyn Komperud motioned to approve the report.  Reid Oldenburg seconded.  All 

in favor.  Motion carried. 

DISBURSEMENTS:  There were no requests this month 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Fall Concessions: Football needs help in concessions next Tuesday and on senior night.  

Rosemary Martin said to call her if they are still short on people when the time comes.   

Homecoming night was very busy, they could have used more help.  They brought in almost 

$1000 more that night than other nights.  Rosemary will look for a coffee percolator for the 

outdoor stand.  Kathy Jakscht said volleyball concessions have been slow this year.  Reid said we 

will most likely host the 2nd and 3rd rounds of Regionals and the Sectional final for volleyball.  

Soccer his hosting the conference tournament on Monday.  Kathy Jakscht asked Laurie Biersack 

to remind whoever is working the soccer stand to restock the coolers when finished with their 

shifts.  Things are no longer disappearing from the concession stands. 

2. Sports Programs:  There were 2 errors that will be corrected.  We are still down about a half 

dozen advertisers.  It was suggested that we send an email regarding business donations to all 

school families.  Some small business owners from out of town may want to advertise but they 

don’t know about the opportunity. 

3. Indoor Concession Stand Countertop:  Reid is getting a quote next week, we will discuss at the 

November meeting. 



4. Signup Genius Master List:  Debbie will give Ted the Log-In to last year’s winter sports list and 

the entire Booster Club list.  Reid will give Ted and excel spreadsheet with all the athletes listed 

on it. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. The new scoreboard has been delivered.  Installation will begin tomorrow.  Reid and Adam 

Pittner are scheduling training with students on how to use it. 

Debbie motioned to adjourn.  Kathy Jakscht seconded. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm. 

The next meeting will be on Monday, November 5th at 7:00pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Hodges 

 


